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  The Gator Gazette 
                              

 

FEBRUARY, 2024           CLV Website: www.countrylakesvillage.com 

The Official Newsletter of                                               
  Country Lakes Village Residents’ Club 

aka The “Fun” Club 

Upcoming Meetings 
7 p.m.  Residents’ Club Meeting 
  Wednesday, February 7, 2024 
  CLVI Clubhouse 
  Coffee at 6:30 p.m.; Meeting at 7 
(All CLVI Residents are Welcome & Encouraged to Attend) 

6 p.m.  HOA Meeting  (HOA Members Welcome) 
  Wednesday, February 21, 2024  

January “Home of the Month” 
The January “Home of the Month” for CLVI is the 
home of Jay and Betty Henry, 233 Country Lakes 
Blvd. The well kept yard and paved corner has a  
relaxing bench for those needing a little rest before 
completing their walk. (The bench was purchased by 
donations in memory of the late Betty Hughes) The 
brick planter holds a variety of succulent plants that 
need little care while these snowbirds are north. 
The back yard is home to a new pergola on the    
installed paver patio providing a restful respite or 
casual meeting place. Congratulations, Betty and 
Jay Henry! 

 

HHaappppyy  VVaalleennttiinnee’’ss  DDaayy!!  
Join us Wednesday, February 14     

7-10 p.m. to welcome 
Johnny Lambert’s Barstool Rodeo Band 
featuring our own Randy Taylor! 

This band plays traditional Country music 
and Oldies to keep the crowd dancing. 

BYOB and Snacks 
Tickets available from Noreen Turner or   

Rod Burgess at Saturday Coffee,              
902-403-5826 or 264 Country Lakes Blvd. 

Entertainment Schedule 
 Trivia Night, Tuesday, February 6 
 Valentine’s Day February 14 
 Leap into 2024, February 29 
 St. Patrick’s Dance, March 17 
 Tiki Party in Paradise, March 30 
 
Check Page 11 for all the information on 
these upcoming entertainment events. 
Thank you, Entertainment and Food     
Committees for the Great Planning! 
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 CCoouunnttrryy  LLaakkeess  VViillllaaggee    RReessiiddeennttss’’  CClluubb    
aakkaa  TThhee  ““FFuunn””  CClluubb    

FFEEBBRRUUAARRYY,,  22002244                                JJeennnneettttiiee  LLiieerrmmaann                                                                                                                
rreessiiddeennttsscclluubb55770000@@ggmmaaiill..ccoomm                                22002233--22002244  PPrreessiiddeenntt      
BBooaarrdd  MMeemmbbeerrss::  BBaarrbb  CCllyymmeerr,,  VV..PP..;;  LLiinnddaa  CCaattoonn,,  SSeecc..;;  SSuuee  MMeeyyeerr,,  TTrreeaass..;;  DDoonnnnaa  CCoorrccoorraann,,  
HHiissttoorriiaann;;  DDiirreeccttoorrss::  SSaannddyy  GGiillbbeerrttssoonn,,  MMaarrtthhaa  AAcckkeerrmmaann,,    JJaayy  HHeennrryy,,  DDaavvee  VVoossssbbeerrgg..                      

I don’t know about the rest of you guys, but the Holi-
days did not end the way I thought it would. 
What was that sickness that spread like a wildfire in 
the park the week of December 18? Is it gone? Is 
everyone feeling better? Can we come back out and 
play? 
As you know, the Residents Board, Committee 
Chairs and I acted and cancelled the first two weeks 
in January all scheduled “FUN” events. Terry West 
and his staff disinfected the Clubhouse. Thank you! 
We, the Residents Board and Committee Chairs, 
rescheduled one “FUN” event, New Year’s Eve par-
ty. We have a new: date, “FUN” name, and time. Ju-
dy MacInness will make the announcement very 
soon if she hasn’t already. See Page 11. 
In hindsight and for everyone in our community . . . If 
you are not feeling well or know that you are sick, 
contagious or have any symptoms PLEASE stay 
home. If you have tickets for an event at the Club-

house, you can call the Host 4 hours before the event 
and have your money refunded to you. 
The January Residents Club meeting was also     
cancelled and did not have elections. On February 7 
we will have the elections. As explained in January’s 
newsletter, your secretary, Linda Caton is stepping 
down in April 2024. THANK YOU, Linda, for all the 
volunteered hours in taking minutes at the Board & 
Residents meetings. All other Board members       
decided to stay one more term provided there are no 
nominations from the floor. In the March issue I will 
announce the new secretary. 
How was the 1950’s Murder Mystery night? Hopefully 
we had enough “FUN” to bring back the murder mys-
tery another time. 
The firepit is working again. I know there have been 
gatherings there. Mike and I have not attended yet. 
We are looking forward to an evening at the firepit. 
Reminder, when the Big Room in the Clubhouse, the 
Patio and Grill, and/or Tiki Hut is having a meeting, 
gathering or private party, you are allowed to quietly 
enter the building and go to the room you are intend-
ing to be in (Library, Work Out Room, Game Room 
and/or Swimming Pool) and not disturb the function in 
progress.  
The calendar is posted by the Clubhouse Kitchen  
window and outside the handicapped door in the 
glass case announcing all events that I am aware of 
for the season as of 01/09/24 (January through April).  
That’s all for now. Have the best day you can!  

 

Tuesday, February 6                    
7-9 p.m.                                    

BYOB, Fresh Popcorn Provided 

Turn off your cell phones, dust off the brain cells 
and come to the Clubhouse to test your memory of 
trivia. You can compete for prizes as a team, as a 
couple or as an individual depending on how brave 
you are. 

Tickets available at Saturday Coffee, from host 
Sharon Kinsman, 941-776-4689 or at 262 Country 
Lakes Blvd. 

 

 
Single ad 

 

Doors • Low-E Windows • A/C Units 

Screen Rooms • 54”x27” Tubs & Showers

1250 B US Hwy 301 N, Palmetto
941.721.3324

MOBILE HOME DEPOT
YOUR MOBILE HOME PARTS WAREHOUSE!

 www.mobilehomedepot.net 
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Office: 941-722-0556                                                
email: Admin.clv@newbymanagement.com         
Emergency: 844-285-2099 

  FFeebbrruuaarryy,,  22002244  MMaannaaggeerr’’ss    CCoorrnneerr      

TTeerrrryy  WWeesstt                
LLCCAAMM  

Congratulations to the “Homes of the Month” for 
CLVI - Jay and Betty Henry, Lot 233; and CLVII - 
Dave and Lucia Klukow! Remember this will be an 
on-going contest so there is plenty of time to be     
chosen to be future “Home of the Month” winners. 
You will be seeing the signs in the yards of the      
winners. The sign will remain in the yard the entire 
month until February, 2024 winners are chosen. 
Those winners will be announced in March’s       
newsletter. Rest assured the judging will continue to 
be done by others that are impartial, not by staff of 
Country Lakes. 
All guests must be registered with the office. Guests’ 
stay must conform to the rules and be limited to no 
more than 15 consecutive days at a time, no more 
than 30 per calendar year. If staying longer, the 
guests must be age qualified and screened by      
submitting an application to the office as stated in the 
Community Rules. This applies to ALL Seasonal 
renters as well. Homeowners found to be in violation 
will be sent to legal and fees will be added once the 
notice is posted from legal. 
Cats must be kept inside the manufactured home 
except when taken outdoors on a leash for  reasona-
ble outdoor exercise periods. Cats may not be       
allowed to run loose outdoors. I have reports of cats 
on cars, defecating in flower beds and under some 
homes, creating a problem for residents that don’t 
want their vehicles scratched and yards used as a cat 
waste depository. Please respect your neighbors and 
keep your cats restrained, pursuant to the rules.  
Coyotes have been spotted in both CLVI and 
CLVII at sunrise this year. They mate January 
through March with a peak in February which 
means they will be searching for food. They are 
omnivorous which means they will eat about any-
thing including your cats if allowed to run free. 
I will be evaluating the CLVI RV Storage Area in 
2024. RV’s, boats and/or trailers can only be 
parked in the RV storage area and must have a 
current DMV registration as well as approval from 
the office. This area is an amenity to store useful 
RV’s, boats and trailers that are functional and road 
worthy. Items not meeting that standard will be 
given appropriate notice to remove them or be 
towed. My objective is to maximize the area for as 
many residents as possible and cut down on the   
clutter. There are currently a few vehicles that 
aren’t approved by the office or do not have a  
current tag. After notification, I will have the      
vehicles towed, if necessary. 

Habitual Parking in the road is in violation of the 
community rules. If deemed habitual, I will post a 1st 
notice on your vehicle. A 2nd notice will result in 
Steve White Towing being called. Most of the time 
the driveways are empty so please use them.       
Visitors and occasional street parking is permitted, 
just not every day habitual parking. Clear streets are 
aesthetically more pleasing as well as safer in case 
of emergency vehicles entering or exiting. Your 
compliance is appreciated. 
Speeding and reckless driving in the community 
won’t be tolerated for obvious reasons. Violators will 
be sent a cease and desist from the attorney and 
subsequent violations will result in the termination of 
the tenant’s lease. The safety of the residents is  
paramount and dangerous driving won’t be tolerat-
ed. Please report all incidents so I can ensure our 
residents are comfortable walking and driving in our 
community. 
No carport, porch or other areas around the home 
and lot may be used for gardening (fruits and      
vegetables) or for the “mass” collection of plants and 
pots. Management reserves the right to determine 
what constitutes “too many plants” and pots. There 
are homes with numerous plants and pots that circle 
the home. Others are just stacked up in front of       
in-ground landscaping which isn’t a good look.     
Numerous potted plants, empty pots, weak plants 
aren’t acceptable. Twenty to 30-plus pots and plants 
in front of the inground landscaping isn’t a look I 
want to perpetuate. Less is more with the potted 
plants meant to accentuate the landscape design, 
not clutter it up. It’s not a good look. Thankfully there 
are only a few flower pot hoarders.  
Reminder for all Lus users: Any support issues, 
please call Lux Support at 877-589-3015. This is 
NOT FOR RAVE! 

 

The annual Newby Management          
Strawberry Social                           

will be held on February 22.  
Stay tuned for details. 

Strawberry 
Social 
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Mike’s Walking Count 
                 

              
                   By Mike Lierman 

 

 

With such beautiful weather, we are having I counted 
16 trash cans blown over, 3 sandhill cranes walking 
on the yards for food, 2 redtail hawks flying high 
above, 2  Osprey chatting on a light pole and plan-
ning the day, 8 people in the  library playing bridge, 6 
woodstorks, 7 people taking down Christmas        
decorations in their yards and 19 houses for sale. 
 
We will have another chance to bring in the new year 
on Leap Year Day, February 29 because we were 
too sick to enjoy it on December 31. Happy 2024 to 
you all! 

BYOB, Snacks will be Provided 
Tickets Available at Saturday    
Morning Coffee from Hosts Brigitte, 
819-459-8846, or Brenda,      
613-809-4078 or at their 
home at 814 Banyan Drive. 

Leap into 2024  

With Friends & 
Good Music  

Memphis Rub Band 
Known for their blend of blues and rock 

Thursday, February 29, 2024  
7-11 p.m. 
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                   SUNSHINE  

       REPORT 

Jennettie Lierman 
liermanj60@gmail.com 
618-303-3501 

Bring a little Sunshine to Someone’s Day 

Obituaries: Bob Meier, Lot 1007; Bob 
and Jean are snowbirds. He passed away 
in his sleep on December 16 in his home 
in OHIO. Jean and Bob were at a party 

that evening. Bob always had a twinkle in his eyes 
and a smile for everyone. All cards should be mailed 
to 873 Chautauqua, Lakeview, OH 43331. RIP Bob!   
  
Mary Lou Guyot, former resident of Lot 
800 passed away peacefully the week of 
Christmas in the nursing home where she 
was lived. Mary Lou was married to the 
late Wally Guyot. They had a lot of “Fun” 
living in our community. A CLVI newsletter was 
mailed to her every month. Her daughter, Cindy 
Howard, said she always smiled when the newsletter 
arrived. Cindy’s address is 233 Liberty Star Rd, 
Wendell, NC 27591.   

 Well Wishes to Snowbirds:   
Chris Hetrick, 208 O’Connell St, Fox Lake, WI 
53933-0421. Chris is NOT having surgery. Chris’ 
foot is healing. Please keep her and Dale in your 
prayers.   
  
Colleen Wolfe, Lot 710, while visiting family in OHIO 
for the holidays, was diagnosed with the return of 
cancer. She had surgery and is recuperating at her 
daughter’s home. Colleen plans to return home     
mid-February. All messages and cards should be 
mailed to: Colleen Wolfe, c/o Darlene Hummel, 713 
Wedgewood, Findlay, OH 45840   
  
Well Wishes in Sunny Florida: Faye Couch, Lot 
524; Wayne Doyle, Lot 517; JoAnn Frabott, Lot 
209; Bob & Gussie Frame Lot 532; Sandy Gilbert-
son, Lot 218; Greg Kasch, Lot 552; Mary Ellen 
Lewis, Lot 507; Marc Lind, Lot 522; Trudy           
Littleton, Lot 1002; Bill Luce, Lot 604; Patty 
Milhoan, Lot 520; George Milne, Lot 272; Wendy 
and Blair Mosher, Lot 210; Carol Nims, Lot 
324; Sandy Porter, Lot 220; Gwen Reynolds, Lot 
526; Betty Sagraves (I remembered!) & Don      
Renaldo, Lot 316; Kelvin Sampson, Lot 321; Carol 
Wagstaff, Lot 201; Tony Yonak, Lot 801   
  
Laura Gafner, Lot 268, moved back to Michigan. 
Please keep Laura in your prayers anytime you think 
of her. Laura’s dad, Tom, is not moving. His son and 
daughter-in-law live in Bradenton. When you think of 
Tom, stop by or call to see how he is doing. Laura, 
we will all miss you and Princess. Please come back 
for visits anytime you can.   
  
“No Postage Needed” is back in business in the  
clubhouse hallway. Check the appropriate slot they 
are not in alphabetical order so look twice when  
leaving cards or to see if you have a card waiting for 
you that will hopefully bring a smile to your face.   
  
Give me a C-A-R-E-G-I-V-E-R, what’s that spell . . . 
CAREGIVER! Thank you for all that you do to take 
care of your loved one, friend or neighbor. If I did not 
mention your name this month and you are feeling 
blue, hopefully you will be 
in the pink again soon.   

          

1/4 

 Page 
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Bob Miller, owner of Country Lakes Villages, has an 
Advisory Board in place, comprised of residents from 
both parks: CLVI-Sandy Gilbertson, Sue Eckert and 
Bruce Steltzer; CLVII-Sue Dibble, Laura Reynolds 
and Bree Borders with Cheryl Koepke, Chairperson. 
The Advisory Board handles certain            
responsibilities until such time that these  
responsibilities can be undertaken by the 
HOAs in each community. Mr. Miller will     
determine when that transition can take 
place. This has not happened as yet. 
Through the Advisory Board, resident issues are   
facilitated with Terry West, manager. A form has 
been created so that your concerns can be submitted 
in writing to any board member. Forms are available 
in both clubhouses and from any board member. 
(See Page 27) With Mr. Miller’s approval, issues  
submitted to the board are those which affect more 
than one household. You are advised to  deal individ-
ually with Terry West, manager, for personal issues. 
The annual review of Rules and Regulations are 
done with the Resident Advisory Board. Other 
responsibilities include the revue and approval of 
social funds, the direction of improvements in the 
parks, along with other issues that may arise. 

  MMOOVVIINNGG  FFOORRWWAARRDD  Advisory Board Working For You 
Residents’ Link to Management 
Advisory Board Discussions with Management: 
+ Electronic Speed Sign. What is the status of the 
speed sign that Mr. Miller said he would get for our 
use? Terry will get an update for us. 
12-20-23 Asked to consider speed gun as an alterna-
tive. Will discuss with board. 
1-3-2024 Advisory Board is hesitant about the       
effectiveness of this method, but if Management 
wants to try it, so be it. 
+ Rave and Lux. The Advisory Board will be asking 
Mr. Miller for a meeting to discuss RAVE and LUX. 
12-20-23 ZOOM meeting was held between            
Mr. Miller and the board. LUX has been told to fix the 
problem or their contract will be terminated per their 
contract with MHM. Mr. Miller asked for patience as it 
takes time to iron out the problems. After everything 
is corrected, Mr. Miller will negotiate a rebate on   
behalf of the residents. Moving forward there will be 
training offered for residents on the use of LUX. 
1-9-24 A Phone Meeting was held with Mr. Miller to 
complain about the haphazard way that LUX person-
nel are conducting the repairs. An additional phone 
call will take place on 1-16-24 to see if problems 
have been corrected. 
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Barry Arnold, who teaches Beginner’s Line 
Dancing at Country Lakes Village I on Thurs-
days at 10 a.m., is unable to teach the class 
this season.  
In his absence, we are looking for Volunteer(s) 
to run Line Dancing in CLVI Clubhouse Thurs-
days, 10 a.m.  
This beginner’s class is Line Dancing for     
everyone, no experience or dance skills need-
ed but we need an instructor. 
If you are interested in teaching the class, 
please contact Jennettie Lierman, 509 Kapok, 
618-303-3501. 

Line Dancing  
Update 

Safety Reminder: Please remember to lock your 
car and your house at night and especially when 
you are not at home. This was advice from    
Deputy Mays of the Manatee Sheriff’s Office a 
few years ago and is also very important today. 

 

SSaavvee  TThhee  DDaattee……..  

Sunday, March 17    7-10p.m. 
Dance to music of the                       

Lisa Ridings Duo                    
Lisa and Chris perform songs across various      

genres including high energy dance, pop and rock 

BYOB and Snacks 
Tickets will be available mid-February at        

Saturday coffee hour and from                      
Ruth or Tim Kingston at 508-864-5968 or       

200 Country Lakes Blvd. 

UPGRADE TO VINYL SIDING & WINDOWS!

- Low-maintenance
- Easy to Clean & Long-lasting
- Lightweight & Weather-resistant
- Resistant to Scratches & Dents
- Resistant to Insects
- Resistant to Mildew and Fungus

If your siding is loose, cracked, or warped it may be time to replace it. Call us NOW!

Vinyl Siding Benefits

STATE CERTIFIED GENERAL CONTRACTOR
CGC# 004138
STATE CERTIFIED MOBILE HOME CONTRACTOR
IH# 1025429 

941.448.3577    800.681.3772
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For advertising information
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  PPiicckklleebbaallll  
Instruction is Available  

Mondays & Wednesdays 8:30 a.m.                                       
at CLVI Pickleball Courts 

FFoorr  FFuurrtthheerr  IInnffoo,,  CCaallll  NNoorreeeenn  TTuurrnneerr      
990022--440033--55882266 

For those who don’t have their own equipment, the 
Park’s equipment is stored in the cabinet at the shuffle-
board  court. Your Clubhouse key fits the lock. 

 

PPiinngg  PPoonngg  
CCLLVVII  CClluubbhhoouussee  

WWeeddnneessddaayyss,,  11  pp..mm..  

 For more information, contact                     
 Jennettie Lierman, 618-303-3501 

Each Monday 

6:30 p.m. 

Clubhouse Library 

 Shuffleboard 
Every Tuesday   

   9:30 practice; Game on 10 a.m.  
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 Thursday, Feb. 15  
 3 p.m.  CLVI Library  
For Title and Author Check 
Clubhouse Bulletin Board 

Questions?                             
Call Cathy Hudson,                 

561-307-5250 

 Are You Interested 
in a Friendly     

Game of Golf? 

If you are interested, please contact Jay Henry, 
540-424-1408 or Tony Yonak, 740-391-3251 

 

 
Single ad 
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Kasey’s Seafood                           
7602 Lockwood Ridge Rd., Sarasota 
Sign-up sheet in Clubhouse Hallway   

Hosts: Virginia Weaver, 937-336-6665 
and Eileen Vazquez, 941-465-0733 

Come, Join Us! 
Wednesday, Feb. 7   

(week early) 11:30 a.m. 
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Pot Luck 
        Friday, February 2 
                          CLVI Clubhouse 
Bring your favorite dish or dessert and 

Join Us for a Social Time, 5 p.m.; Eat at 6.   
We Hope to See You There! 

Christmas Turkey Bingo Winners 
The annual Christmas Turkey Bingo was held       
December 12 with lots of cover-all turkey winners. In 
fact the hosts ran out of turkeys and purchased addi-
tional ones for the winners who did not receive one. 
Turkey winners are shown, from left, front, Judy 
Smith, Cheryl Koepke, Wendy Mosher, Virginia 
Weaver, Terri Maiore, Fred Ackerman; back: Kate 
Johnson, Carol Nims, Laura Millet, Marie Mont,     
Ginny Sherman, Bertha Sampson, Brenda Emond, 
Noreen Turner, Mary Wright, Tony Yonak and Rory 
Burns. Gift certificate winners for bingos were: Ruth 
Kingston, Andy Knutson, Wendy Mosher, Marie 
Mont, Marie Rossi, Sue Dibble, Bill Rank, Joan Laffin 
and Dave Smith. 

MOBILE HOME ROOFING

• Lifetime Transferable Warranty
• Energy Efficient
• Protects Your Home
• Roof Insurance Certifications
• Financing Available
• FREE Estimates

FREE
VIDEO ROOF INSPECTIONS

LICENSED & INSURED #CCC1327406 • CBC1259006

1.877.572.1019
AllFloridaRoofs.com

Family Owned
& Operated
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April 23 thru May 4, Paris-Seine River-Normandy 
Trip.  
"DAY TRIPS"  Feb 16, Broadway Palms Dinner             
Theatre, The story and Life of ELVIS, SOLD OUT.   
March 25, Kennedy Space Center. Blast off to the 
Kennedy Space Center in the 5 1/2 ft. screen IMAX 
Theater film. Included is a deluxe motor coach tour 
of the whole area. All day you can get off and on at 
any of the stops. A stop on the way home of a Dutch 
treat dinner. Many seats still available. Flyers up on 
your Travel Board. 
2025 HAWAII TRIP  & 4-6 Day Caribbean Cruise 
being planned. Watch your newsletter and Travel 
Board for more info.     
CLV Representatives Larry & Bev Smith 
607-742-9949  email bevseneca@gmail.com   

                
Larry and Bev Smith 

607-742-9949 
bevseneca@gmail.com   

with TTRRAAVVEELL  

          

 

1/4 page 

After a slow start to 2024 due to resident illnesses, 
we’re excited to resume the fun events we have 
planned for February and March. We hope you will 
join us for the following events: 
>> Tuesday, February 6, we’re hosting Trivia Night 
from 7-9 pm at CLVI. Turn off your cell phones, dust 
off the brain cells and come to the clubhouse to test 
your memory of trivia. You can compete for prizes as 
a team, as a couple or as an individual depending on 
how brave you are. BYOB. Fresh popcorn will be 
provided. Tickets available at Saturday Coffee from 
Sharon Kinsman, 941-776-4689 or at 262 Country 
Lakes Blvd. 
>> Happy Valentines Day!! Join us on Wednesday, 
February 14, 7-10 p.m. to welcome Johnny Lam-
bert’s Barstool Rodeo Band featuring our own Randy 
Taylor! These guys play traditional Country music 
and Oldies to keep the crowd dancing. BYOB and 
snacks. Tickets available from Noreen Turner or Rod 
Burgess at Saturday Coffee, at 902-403-5826 or 264 
Country Lakes Blvd. 
>> Leap into 2024! The Mardi Gras Party we had 
planned has been canceled for this year. Instead, we 
will celebrate the New Year and Leap Year Day     
together at our Leap into the New Year Dance on 
Thursday, February 29th from 7-11 p.m. The Mem-
phis Rub Band, known for their blend of blues and 
rock, will provide music. Yummy appetizers will be 
provided. BYOB. Tickets will be available at Saturday 
Coffee Hour and from Brenda Emond 613-809-4078 
or Brigitte Emond   819-459-8846 or at 814 Banyan. 
>> Our St. Patrick’s Day Dance, Sunday, March 17, 
7-10 p.m, will feature the Lisa Ridings Duo. Lisa and 
Chris will perform songs across various genres     
including High Energy Dance, Pop and Rock music. 
Don your green attire and join us as we celebrate the 
Irish and St. Patrick. BYOB and snacks. Tickets will 
be available mid-February at Saturday coffee hour 
and from Ruth or Tim Kingston at 508-864-5968 or      
200 Country Lakes Blvd. 
>> On Saturday, March 30, Noon-3p.m we’re having 
a Tiki Party in Paradise! Join your friends and neigh-
bors as we relax in the Pool and Tiki Huts while a DJ 
plays some Island tunes and dance music. BYOB to 
enjoy along with a barbecue lunch. Tickets will be 
available mid-February. We’re looking for Hosts for 
this event. Please contact Judy 517-231-0388. 

How it works:

Every Month is a New Chance to Win!
ONE drawing for $100 | TEN drawings for $10

In Cash Prizes Available Monthly!

  • Limit one ticket per advertiser’s service per quarter( 3 month period) •
• Customer must have paid for advertiser's service to play • 

• Contest void where prohibited by law •
• Checks will be mailed within 120 days of drawing date •

Questions?: info@4communitymedia.com or 941-375-3699

Presented by 

Patronize the advertisers in this month’s newsletter
Ask the business for your Community Cash ticket 
OR a copy of your receipt & clip this ad
Mail it back to us at:
Community Media | 220 Bahama St. Venice, Fl 34285
Every month we draw new tickets for CASH PRIZES
and mail winners a check!

1
2

3

4

VendorWinner 
Donna Miller..........................  $100 ............... Heller's Mobile Home Washing
Joseph Fayocavitz .................. $10 ............... Ron Wyngarden Mobile Home Wash
Dorothy Clegg ......................... $10 ............... Battleline Termite & Pest Control
Richard Dawley ....................... $10 ............... Air Masters of Pinellas
Pat Puerling .............................. $10 ............... Bill the Carpet Guy
Thomas Musko........................ $10 ............... Jones & Sons Plumbing
Carol Mills.................................. $10 ............... O.E. Wilson Insurance
Martin Dietz.............................. $10 ............... Battleline Termite & Pest Control
Norma Torres Lugo ................ $10 ............... Boss Electric
Thomas Leppanen ................. $10 ............... Community Roo�ng
Valentine Pietrkiewicz .......... $10 ............... The Plumbing Patrol

Drawing Date - 1/10/2024



12

(941) 243-7561 or (800) 377-7885(941) 243-7561 or (800) 377-7885

ESTIMATES &
SMILES ALWAYS FREE

Quality Workmanship Honest Pricing

• Vapor / Moisture Barrier
• Underhome Encapsulated Insulation
• Hurricane Tie-Down Anchors 10 Yrs Exp.

2nd

Generation
2nd

Generation
Specialist

Mobile Home

We Keep rodents, snakes, 
spiders, bugs, mold, mildew, 
and damaging moisture out of 
your home!

We Keep rodents, snakes, 
spiders, bugs, mold, mildew, 
and damaging moisture out of 
your home!

BEFORE

AFTER

To our valued customers:

Our top priority is the health and safety of our employees and our customers.  Our employees are 
closely following the Centers for Disease Control (CDC) guidelines and recommendations, like 
frequent hand washing, social distancing, and staying home if they are feeling ill.

We have taken steps to limit exposure to the virus by making our customers aware that there is no 
need to have any contact with our employees if you choose to do so.  Our business falls under the 
state’s guidelines as “Essential Business”.  

We want to build a great relationship with you.  Call today for your Free Inspection. (800) 377-7885
       Stay Safe and Continued Good Health.
       Underhome Armor Family

FAMILY
OPERATED

LIC. # IH-1110636
INSURED

FAMILY OPERATED
FL State General

Contractor Lic. # 1531303
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Palm View Elementary Students Entertain 
CLV residents gathered in the clubhouse December 13 as students from Palm View Elementary entertained 
with a number of Christmas carols. After the entertainment, students sat at the tables with residents while en-
joying a variety of cookies and beverages. This gave our residents a chance to chat with the students about 
their school, likes and dislikes, and their families. Residents thank the teachers who made this possible. 
Hopefully this will be an annual holiday event.  

10%OFF 

Free EstimatesCOMMUNITY
ROOFING OF FLORIDA, INC.

Lic# CCC1330642"Proudly Serving Your Community"

800-511-2517800-511-2517

100%
Maintenance Free Roofs!

We Do All
Roof Overs, Roof Coatings
Roof Repairs & Inspections  
on all Manufactured Homes

www.CommunityRoof.com
Lifetime Warranty on Labor & Materials!

A+ Rated

facebook
5 Star Rated727-536-9999727-536-9999



1414 

 



1515 

 



1616 

 

          

 

1/2 

 Page 

 

Christmas Dinners Delivered to Our Daily Bread in Bradenton. Shown, from left, are Fr. Walter Heinz,   
facility manager Angie, Rick Koepke, one of the workers and a volunteer. Also delivered to the facility were 
all the socks, hats, gloves and scarves that hung on the clubhouse Christmas Tree. They were very appre-
ciative of everything and I’m sure with the cold weather we have been experiencing, much needed. 

(941) 243-7561 or (800) 377-7885(941) 243-7561 or (800) 377-7885

Soft Floors?
• Sub-Floor Repair/Replace
• New Laminate Flooring Install

ESTIMATES &
SMILES ALWAYS FREE

INSURED &
FAMILY

OPERATED

2nd

Generation
2nd

Generation
Specialist

Mobile Home10 Yrs Exp.
FL State Licensed Mobile Home 

Installer # IH-1110636
FL State General Contractor

License #1531303

Are Your
Floors
Unsafe?

Are Your
Floors
Unsafe?
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The Salvation Army in Bradenton also received ham and fixings for a complete Christmas dinner. Shown, 
from left, are Rick Koepke, Fr. Walter Heinz, Martha Ackerman,  facility worker and the “Chef.” Supplied for 
the two facilities were: Thanksgiving– 15 turkeys, $258.76; Christmas– Salvation Army, 200 ham dinners; 
Our Daily Bread, 300 ham dinners. Dinners consisted of ham, sweet potatoes, green beans, apple sace, 
rolls, butter and Christmas cookies, $1,712.38. The remainder of the donations was divided between the  
organizations to cover incidentals. Father and Rick wish to Thank all who donated. God Bless You! 

Sue Meyer
Licensed Real Estate Agent
Country Lakes 1

Sandy Maxham
Sales Agent

Country Lakes 2

Who knows your community better
than someone that lives there?

Who knows your community better
than someone that lives there?

Becky Jones
Sales Associate
Pescara Lakes

Gail Stickner
Licensed Real Estate Agent
Country Lakes 2

We sell more homes in these communities than any other agents
Specializing in mobile home listings & sales

We can sell both Co Op Share and Land Lease Properties

www.ClaudiasMH.com
941-746-8161941-746-8161
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To schedule a pink flamingo visit, call either 
Barb Clymer at 419-966-0097 or Betty Henry 
at 540-229-2100.  

Fundraising Project 
NINJA OG751BRN Electric Woodfire Pro 
Outdoor Grill &  Smoker with Built-In 
Thermometer, 7-in-1 Master Grill, BBQ, 
Smoker, Air Fryer, Bake, Roast,          
Dehydrate, Broil, Ninja Woodfire Pellets,  
Portable, Electric. 

$10 per Entry. For a chance to win this versatile Ninja 
Grill & Smoker, See Betty Henry, Lot 233, 540-229-2100 
or Barb Clymer, Lot 232, 419-966-0097.  
Because of the cancellations of events   
because of illness your opportunity to pur-
chase a ticket has been extended. 
You do not have to be present to win.  

Happy Birthday, Pat Dunn! The flock of Pink Flamin-
gos showed up to help her celebrate 

Jim Hanifen, with his new little buddy, was          
surprised to find the flock in his yard. They came to 
help him celebrate his birthday. 
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To schedule a pink flamingo visit, call either 
Barb Clymer at 419-966-0097 or Betty Henry 
at 540-229-2100.  

Fundraising Project 
NINJA OG751BRN Electric Woodfire Pro 
Outdoor Grill &  Smoker with Built-In 
Thermometer, 7-in-1 Master Grill, BBQ, 
Smoker, Air Fryer, Bake, Roast,          
Dehydrate, Broil, Ninja Woodfire Pellets,  
Portable, Electric. 

$10 per Entry. For a chance to win this versatile Ninja 
Grill & Smoker, See Betty Henry, Lot 233, 540-229-2100 
or Barb Clymer, Lot 232, 419-966-0097.  
Because of the cancellations of events   
because of illness your opportunity to pur-
chase a ticket has been extended. 
You do not have to be present to win.  

Happy Birthday, Pat Dunn! The flock of Pink Flamin-
gos showed up to help her celebrate 

Jim Hanifen, with his new little buddy, was          
surprised to find the flock in his yard. They came to 
help him celebrate his birthday. 
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Judy MacInness was happy to see the Pink Flamin-
gos as she celebrated her recent birthday. 

Happy Birthday, Virginia Weaver! The pretty pink 
flock was on hand to help her celebrate! CHECK FOR

PAYMENT
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The Pink Flamingos were on hand to welcome new 
residents, Randy and Amy Harris, Lot 800.       
Welcome to our little corner of Paradise! 

Birthday Girl Sue Eckert is shown with her husband 
Charlie. The flock of pink birds landed in their beauti-
ful yard to help Sue celebrate. 

Below Nellie Eddy awoke to the Pink Flamingos 
hanging out in her yard ready to celebrate her birth-
day with her. 
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Carol and George Milne came home to the Pink 
Flock in their yard to help them celebrate their 7th 
wedding anniversary! Happy Birthday, Linda Caton! The Pink Flamingos 

were there to help her celebrate 2x40 as the balloon 
says! 

The Pink Birds show up for a lot of occasions in 
CLVI. On this day they came to help Mary Ann 
Layhew celebrate her retirement! Enjoy!! 

Moving is the best medicine. Keeping active and losing 
weight are just two of the ways that you can fight
osteoarthritis pain. In fact, for every pound you lose, 
that’s four pounds less pressure on each knee. For 
information on managing pain, go to fightarthritispain.org. 
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Calendar Listings of                       
Birthdays & Anniversaries 

We have started calendar listings of birthdays directly 
from the office records.  
If you do not wish to have your birthday listed, email 
Cheryl Koepke ckoepke47@msn.com or phone her at 
941-722-5179 to notify her of your wishes.  
If you wish to have your anniversary listed, please send 
it via same means listed above. 

SAFETY TIP 
Have you’re A/C checked    

regularly every 6 months. It 
can save lives and your home! 
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Neighbors Helping Neighbors in Need 
Program to Share Durable Medical Equipment 

If you have durable medical equipment you are 
not using and don’t mind sharing with your friends 
and neighbors, please contact Terri Maiore,     
724-799-0061. Terri will maintain a master lists of 
loaners and borrowers. There will also be a      
release of  liability waiver to be signed by the   
borrower. All information will be confidential.  

Fred and Martha Ackerman were surprised with a 
visit from the flock to help them celebrate their 58th 
wedding anniversary! 

Not Shown, Shirley Dunbar had a visit from the 
pretty birds to help her celebrate her birthday. Also, 
not shown, Brian Mailand and Darcy Lewis-Ebert 
had a visit but unfortunately were under the weather 
when the birds visited. 

SEWELL’S PLUMBING
SERVICES, INC.

FAMILY OWNED • FAMILY OPERATEDFAMILY OWNED • FAMILY OPERATED

Receive $25.00 OFF
any service Call

with this ad*
*Limit 1 coupon per household. Must present coupon to receive discount. Expires 2/29/24

941-794-6497
License # CFC1426904

Repipes • Water Heaters • Disposals • Remodel
Drain & Sewer Cleaning • Free Estimates

Repipes • Water Heaters • Disposals • Remodel
Drain & Sewer Cleaning • Free Estimates
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SUB-FLOOR & FLOORING EXPERTS!

ESTIMATES
FREE
ESTIMATES
FREE

EXPERIENCE

30
YRS

EXPERIENCE

30
YRS

STATE CERTIFIED
GENERAL CONTRACTOR

CGC# 004138

STATE LICENSED
MOBILE HOME INSTALLER

IH# 102549/1 

941.343.8022     800.681.3772

A+ Rated

COVID-19 NOTICE:
We are taking as many precautions as we can to ensure not only our workers 
safety but yours as well. We are checking employee temperatures daily, limiting 
contact between crews, and offering no customer contact if you choose.
We are an “Essential Business” and here for you when you need us.  

LICENSED
INSURED
BONDED

LICENSED
INSURED
BONDED
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Emergency: 844-285
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                  SLOW DOWN & Watch For Residents     
       on Walkers, Bicycles, Scooters, etc.  

              PLEASE Observe the 15 MPH speed                     
 limit within our little community.                                              

 BE CONSIDERATE 

Dog & Cat Owners...  

Did you know your Dog… 
> Is embarrassed when you leave  
my feces in another yard? I count on 
you to pick it up. 
> Is embarrassed when you pay no attention to me 
when I’m pooping. 
> Expects you to keep me at the curb for peeing. 
> Loves wearing a leash. 
>Loves running wild in the dog park. 
> Respects you more when you take care of me. 

Did you know your Cat… 
> Prefers the inside comfort of your home? 
> Says if I must be walked, don’t forget the 
leash. 
> Does not want to be a lost animal. 

 

 
Going to the Movies                       

Last Tuesday of each month.  

AMC Bradenton 20 - 2507 53rd Ave. E. 
in Bradenton   

Family & Friends are invited. Meet at 
the Clubhouse, 11:30 a.m. to carpool. 

Contact: Jennettie Lierman, 618-303-3501 

AMS
WC

   INC.
Family Owned & Operated Since 1977

Call Today!
800-282-3572
727-471-0820

SERVING:
   • Manatee
   • Pinellas
   • Pasco
   • Hillsborough
   • Hernando

The Very Best In: Window Replacement, Aluminum Roofovers, & Enclosures

Window Replacements
Built for Florida’s ClimateFREE

E-Max
Plus

“Our new energy efficient windows installed 
by AMS are beautiful.  Everything from start 
to finish was great.”

C. Wallace
Pinellas County

Aluminum Roofovers
Energy Star Compliant 10%Discount

“This is simply the best roof over system available.  We love our new roof.  
Thanks you and your staff.”

J. Howard
Pinellas County

Glass & Acrylic Enclosures
Turn your screen room into a livable lanai

“My husband and I now spend most of our 
time in our lovely lanai.  No more rain or dirt.  
The workmanship is fabulous.”

M. Lowery
Tampa

We also Specialize in Vinyl Siding • Carports • Sheds • Screen Rooms
Serving your community for over 35 years.

Great Price • Great Products • Great Workmanship
Your neighbors have used us.  How About You?

Visit www.AMSOFFLA.com and view our informative video
FL State Certified • Licensed & Insured

General Contractor CG1515749 • Roofing Contractor CC C1329853

100% FINANCING 
AVAILABLE

(with approved credit)

FREE ESTIMATES
Evening & Weekend

Appointments Available

NOW Serving
You From
Largo, FL!

SAVE TIME AND MONEY BY CALLING US TODAY TO GET YOUR PROJECT STARTED! 
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• Lifetime Vapor Barrier • Guaranteed for Life 
• Prevent Soft Floors • Keep Mold, Mildew, Rats, Snakes, Spiders, Ants, 

Roaches and Moisture OUT of Your House! • Lower Your Electric Bills

941-448-3577

• Insured • Bonded • Workman's Compensation Insurance
• Member: National Association of Mold Professionals

FLORIDA ANCHOR AND BARRIER COMPANY

Licensed by the 
State of Florida
#IH/102549/1

Toll Free - 800-681-3772

FREE ESTIMATES

Family Owned
& Operated

Military
& SENIOR
DISCOUNTS

INSIST on 8 ft. WIDE VAPOR BARRIER for a SEAMLESS FIT!

Insulation Under Your Home Falling Down?
Holes and Tears in Your
Vapor /Moisture Barrier?

Photographs
Taken of

Damaged Areas

Insulation and
Vapor Barrier Repairs

Only with this COUPON

FREE
UNDER HOME
INSPECTION

A+ Rated

COVID-19 NOTICE:
Our crews work in Tyvek suits with 
respirators which helps to ensure 
your safety as well as theirs. 
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                  SLOW DOWN & Watch For Residents     
       on Walkers, Bicycles, Scooters, etc.  

              PLEASE Observe the 15 MPH speed                     
 limit within our little community.                                              

 BE CONSIDERATE 

Dog & Cat Owners...  

Did you know your Dog… 
> Is embarrassed when you leave  
my feces in another yard? I count on 
you to pick it up. 
> Is embarrassed when you pay no attention to me 
when I’m pooping. 
> Expects you to keep me at the curb for peeing. 
> Loves wearing a leash. 
>Loves running wild in the dog park. 
> Respects you more when you take care of me. 

Did you know your Cat… 
> Prefers the inside comfort of your home? 
> Says if I must be walked, don’t forget the 
leash. 
> Does not want to be a lost animal. 

 

 
Going to the Movies                       

Last Tuesday of each month.  

AMC Bradenton 20 - 2507 53rd Ave. E. 
in Bradenton   

Family & Friends are invited. Meet at 
the Clubhouse, 11:30 a.m. to carpool. 

Contact: Jennettie Lierman, 618-303-3501 
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TThhiiss  aanndd  TThhaatt    
from your  
GGaattoorr  GGaazzeettttee                          
editor…Martha Ackerman 

The CLV Library is newly renovated with new 
bookshelves, tables and chairs.   
Librarian Sandy Porter has everything            
organized and ready for you to find the right 
book to relax on these beautiful sunshine days.  
Puzzles are also  available for your use. 
Everything is on an 
honor system basis. 
Stop In! 
Internet is available 
with password posted. 

CCLLVV  

 AAtttteennttiioonn,,  VVeetteerraannss  
We are working to keep a current list of    
Veterans living in Country Lakes  Villages I. 
In doing so we ask that new residents and 
current residents who are not on our revised      
Veterans’ roll to call Jay 540-424-1408 or 
Betty Henry 540-229-2100, Martha Ackerman 
740-213-3344 with your service information 
as soon as possible.  
Each year Veterans are honored 
at our annual Veterans Day cele-
bration. 
Thank You! 

Volunteers Needed 
Coffee Hosts are needed for Saturday Morn-
ings. It’s easy but if you haven’t done it before, 
someone will show you the ropes.  
Two volunteers are needed each week. Sign-
up sheet is in the Clubhouse bulletin board. 
Contact Kelvin Sampson, 202-345-8642 for  
information or to volunteer. 

 FFrriiddaayy  77--99  pp..mm..    
CCLLVVIIII  CClluubbhhoouussee  

QQuueessttiioonnss??  CCaallll  RRooggeerr,,  663311--448877--11882211  
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You’ll have to pardon the fact that the pictures in this 
issue are from November through January because 
Fred and I, along with many other residents, have 
been under the weather the whole holiday season 
and also due to the early holiday deadlines which 
had to be met. 

We watched as the golf cart parade went by our 
house. Unfortunately, our decorated cart was still on 
the carport. It looked like there were some really  
impressive decorations this year. Thank you Lynn 
for organizing the event. 

Also Thanks to Ginny Sherman for organizing the 
Christmas caroling. It was a fun evening which I   
enjoyed before being house bound for 2 weeks. 

The Murder Mystery also, from FB pictures, looked 
like a fun event. Hopefully it will be a repeat event. 

Sending hugs and prayers for all those who are still 
experiencing the nasty stuff going around and hope-
fully 2024 will improve as the months go by. BRRR! 
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 Resident Input to Advisory Board 
 

Board Member ___________________________ 

Name ______________________________ Phone # ______________ Date_____________ 

 

Item of Concern _____________________________________________________________ 

__________________________________________________________________________ 

__________________________________________________________________________ 

__________________________________________________________________________ 

__________________________________________________________________________ 

__________________________________________________________________________ 

__________________________________________________________________________ 

__________________________________________________________________________ 

__________________________________________________________________________ 

__________________________________________________________________________ 

Suggested Solution by Person Named Above ___________________________________ 

__________________________________________________________________________ 

__________________________________________________________________________ 

__________________________________________________________________________ 

__________________________________________________________________________ 

__________________________________________________________________________ 

Action Taken by Board Member ____________________________   Date ____________ 

__________________________________________________________________________ 

__________________________________________________________________________ 

__________________________________________________________________________ 

__________________________________________________________________________ 

Items to be submitted to the Board are those which affect more than one household.  

Personal Issues should be addressed individually to the park Manager.  

Advisory Board Members: Sue Dibble, Bree Borders, Sandy Gilbertson, Sue Eckert,     
Bruce Steltzer and Chairperson Cheryl Koepke       
                        



945 25th Drive East
Ellenton, Fla. 34222
945 25th Drive East
Ellenton, Fla. 34222

Carol Nims
413-475-4768
Carol Nims
413-475-4768

Jann Knighten
941-779-6098

Jann Knighton
941-779-6098


